
HUDSON VALLEY EXPLORER 
SPRING 2013 

 
The Hudson Valley Explorer is the Newsletter of the 

Putnam/Westchester Metal Detectorists and Archeological Club Inc. 
P/WMD&AS Inc. It is based in Brewster, NY and Meets at the Brewster 

Baptist Church 
The Newsletter is available by mail or may be read on the club’s web 

site www.greattreasure.com 
Items of interest may be sent to Editor Carol Mayers at 

carolmayers@sbcglobal.net 
 
    

 
CLUB OFFICERS 

 
President—Ted Izzo 

Vice President—Richard Markert 
Secretary—Don Mayers 
Treasurer—Larry Cohen 
Webmaster—Paul Maloney 

Newsletter Editor—Carol Mayers 
 

 
Tentative Schedule of Events for 2013 

*contingent on finalization of search agreement 
 
Thursday, February 7, 7:00 p.m. 
Membership meeting, Yorktown Heights, NY 
 

Thursday, March 7, 7:00 p.m. 
Membership meeting, Yorktown Heights, NY 
 

Thursday, April 1, 7:00 p.m. 
Membership meeting, Yorktown Heights, NY 
 

Saturday, April TBD, 9:00 a.m.  
Search Outing   
 

Thursday, May 2, 7:00 p.m. 
Membership Meeting, Brewster, NY 
 

Saturday, May 18, 9:00 a.m.  
Search Outing Stone Ridge, NY 
 

Thursday, June 6, 7:00 p.m. 
Membership Meeting, Brewster, NY 
 

Saturday, June TBD, 9:00 a.m. 
Search Outing TBD 
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Tentative Schedule of Events for 2013 
*contingent on finalization of search agreement (cont) 

 
 
Thursday, September 5, 7:00 p.m. 
Membership Meeting, Brewster, NY 
 

Saturday, Sunday September 21- 22, 9:00 a.m. * 
Search Outing Brant Lake   
 

Thursday, October 3, 7:00 p.m. 
Membership Meeting, Brewster, NY 
 

Saturday October 12, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Rain Date October 13  
Search Outing Southeast, NY   
 
Thursday, November 7, 7:00 p.m. 
Membership Meeting, Brewster, NY 
 
Saturday, November 2, 10:00 a.m.    
Rain Date Sunday November 3 
Fall Classic Seeded Hunt, Fairfield, CT 
 

Saturday, December 7, 7:00 p.m. 

Annual Christmas Party 

Location  Mahopac, NY 

 

 

Events Calendar a Work in Progress 
 

The loss of two membership meetings coupled with the negative 
impact of digger related “reality shows” has made obtaining 
quality hunt sites more and more difficult. As of the printing of 
this Newsletter the April hunt has been concluded at High 
Falls, NY. This turned out to be a very successful outing and 
a return to the property has been negotiated for 2014. Sadly, 
the May hunt had to be scrapped as it was learned that there 
was a problem with the true ownership of the land to be 
detected. Several potential sites are currently being 
researched but to date no agreement has been finalized. 
Hopefully a contract can be generated in time for a May hunt 
on new land. The situation is much the same for the month of 
June. Members are ENCOURAGED to contact a board member 
with information (name, place, and phone) of potential sites 
large enough to host 20 or so members. The lack of a Site 
Coordinator continues to put undue pressure on the Board to 
come up with quality hunts. On a brighter note hunt sites have 
been secured for September and October through the efforts 
of Rich Markert and Don Mayers and plans will be formulated 
shortly for the resurrection of the Fall Classic in November. 
 



Public Lands for the People   
 
 
If you need to contact the PLP they have a toll free number 
855-757-5263 
 
PLP web site is www.publiclandsforthepeople.org. This will 
provide up to date info on impending negative legislation. 
 
If you have not received your PLP info card they are available 
at the front desk. 
 
PLP is working primarily west of the Mississippi on gold related 
issues. However, they have assisted eastern detectors in getting 
oppressive legislation removed in Florida. In addition they have 
worked with  CA detectorists in getting  metal detecting 
reopened in 4 CA cities were it had been shut down. 
 
Anyone interested in joining PLP as an individual call Paul 
Coambs @ 805-443-7868. 
 
 
 
 

P/WMD&AS Joins PLP 
 

Following a positive vote from the membership our club has 
purchased a group membership in Public Lands for the People 
(PLP). As we continue to endure accelerated pressure from the 
Department of the Interior, BLM, Forest Department, Audubon, 
Sierra Club, the Obama Administration and the UN ( and the list 
goes on) to erode our access to public land for hunting, 
fishing, prospecting, detecting and relic searching it is becoming 
more and more important to become proactive in defending our 
rights to enjoy wholesome outdoor recreation. PLP is a legal 
oriented, lawyer driven group dedicated to taking to court 
those who would deny Americans their constitutional rights. 
There is a growing interaction between the GPAA (Gold 
Prospectors), FMDAC, WATTS, and other outdoor oriented 
organizations in an effort to curb the loss of outdoor 
opportunities. Our link with PLP is a small step in the evolution 
of a coalition of like-minded men and women dedicated to 
retaining the frontier spirit which once made this country 
strong. All members are urged to monitor the PLP website in an 
effort to become more informed (and involved) in the 
preservation of our hobby.  
 
 



 Set Backs-Blame the Weatherman 
 

The end of the 2012 season and the beginning of the detecting 
adventures of 2013 got off to a very slow start. Early winter 
storms and especially Sandy caused the cancellation of a 
number of P/WMD&AS events. The November meeting was 
cancelled at the last minute as the town had taken over the 
meeting hall for storm preparation. Storm damage to the 
Fairfield Beaches prompted the board to cancel the 2012 Fall 
Classic. The February meeting place had to be changed as we 
no longer were able to retain the Sparkle Lake facility. After 
scrambling to access a new meeting location the February 
meeting was cancelled due to the forecast of heavy snow. The 
first meeting of the 2013 season was finally held in Brewster, 
NY at the Brewster Presbyterian Church. Kudos to Patty Osmer 
for making the contacts allowing us to finally conduct 
business for the start of the new year. Our thanks to all the 
folks at the Presbyterian Church for their efforts on our 
behalf. Shortly after the March meeting permanent digs were 
obtained at the Brewster Baptist Church. The April meeting 
took place there and the remaining meetings will be held at 
this new facility. Thanks go out to Don Matuzas for making the 
arrangements for our new home. 
 
 
 

High Praise for High Falls 
 

In spite of a glitch in the paper work and a lack of ready cash 
the Club’s first outing of the season was a resounding success. 
Sixteen members attended the event in High Falls, NY on a cool 
but clear spring day. The owner of the property was extremely 
cordial and he and his wife and sister made us all feel at 
home. The site is large and there was plenty of room to enjoy 
the solitude of the detecting experience. Plenty of clads were 
recovered along with a goodly amount of wheat pennies. While 
musket balls were among the missing a few coins from the 18th 
and 19th century were recovered along with a significant number 
of early to mid 20th century silver coins and jewelry. Fred 
Shipman was awarded the unofficial find of the day award which 
will surely be on display at the May meeting in Brewster. Only 
a small portion of the available land was detected and 
arrangements have been made to set up a return outing for 
next spring. Many thanks to Ted Izzo and Carol Mayers for 
doing the leg work to get this hunt in the books. 
 
 
 



Patches and Shirts Now on Sale 
 
 

Shirts and patches will be available for purchase at the May 
meeting. We have sold out of xxl shirts but they may be 
ordered at $23.00 each. Small and medium are also not 
available but may be ordered for $20.00 each. The price of 
each shirt includes a free raffle ticket (general or coin) at 
the next meeting. We still have a modest number of club 
patches which will also be available in Brewster during the 
May meeting. Price on patches is one for $5.00 two for $7.00; 
sorry no free tickets with purchase of patches. 
 
 
 

2012 Christmas Party 
 

For the second year in a row the annual P/WMD&AS Christmas 
Party was held at the Putnam National Golf Course. 
Uncharacteristically the weather was clear and bright and the 
driving conditions to and from the event were excellent. The 
bar was well stocked and the excellent appetizers got us all 
off to a good start. The raffle table was mounded and many 
high end prizes were carted home by the lucky winners. As has 
been our tradition, the last ticket drawn was for a metal 
detector. The lucky winner was Tracy Sterling daughter of 
long time member Ken Sterling. Plans are well under way for 
the 2013 Party which will be held in Mahopac, NY. 
 
 
 
 
 

FINDS OF THE MONTH OCT. 2012 
WINNERS 

 
US Silver Coin- 1852 Three cent piece Conrad Rasinski 
Foreign Non-Silver Coin –Ghana 2007 10 pesewa Conrad Rasinski 
Gold Jewelry-14K yellow gold ring with pink tourmaline Don Mayers 
Relic- Lead toy horse Carol Mayers  
Button-“Standard Quality” Colonial shirt button Carol Mayers  
Silver Jewelry- Sterling Capricorn Ring Carol Mayers  
Medal-Wheat Penny Medal Conrad Rasinski    
 
 
 
 



Help Those Who Help Us 
 

The following sponsors have been very generous in support of P/WMD&AS Inc. 
Members are urged to patronize them with your support. 

 
AMERICAN DIGGER                                                                              LOST TREASURE 
www.americandigger.com                                                                 Lee Harris Publisher 
PO Box 126, Acworth, GA 30101                                                     publisher@losttreasure.com 
Phone orders: (770)-362-8671                                                        Subscription: 1-866-469-6224 
                                                                                                                  LOST TREASURE ON LINE 
TOM TOMS BAGEL CAFÉ                                                                  http://www.losttreasure.com 
1515 Route 22 Ste D2 
Brewster, NY 10509  
                                                                                                                WHITES OF LONG ISLAND 
J-TECH IND.                                                                                         240 Route 112 
Custom Welding & Fabricating                                                      Pachoque, NY 11772 
Steel-Aluminum-Stainless Steel                                                     Ph/Fax 1-631-447-7196 
130 Silvermine Rd. 
Seymour, CT 06483 
Jason Lubinski (203) 545-9828                                                       HUDSON RIVER METAL DETECTORS 
                                                                                                                 1447 Route 44 
SNOWS METAL DETECTORS                                                          Pleasant Valley, NY 12569 
Authorized Tesoro Dealer                                                                (845) 635-3488 
E-Mail: Joe Snow                                                                                 gary@detectorpro.co 
Snows-metal-detectors@earthlink.net 
Phone- (800) 488-5694 
 
KELLYCO 
Metal Detectors Super Store 
Toll free1-888-KELLYCO 
 
VALLEY COINS 203 888-3001 
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